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Victorian Bridge Association Limited

Dear {first-name}
Happy New Year to all.
Awards for Excellence 2015

| am pleased to advise that nominations for the annual awards for excellence are now open.
Attached are details on the awards, and a nomination form. Last year's winners were
delighted to be honoured in these awards. | encourage all clubs to consider nominating
anyone from your club who has provided a significant contribution to bridge in the past year -
whether it is within your club or in a broader role.

Congress Champions for 2015

Congratulations to our 2015 congress champion, young gun Justin Howard. Justin won an
impressive 7 congress events and racked up a mighty 70.5 points during the year. Chelliah
Arul came in 2nd with 60.3 points and 4 wins.

The best female congress player of the year was Dr Jill Magee, finishing on 46.4 points and
just 0.2 clear of Kim Frazer.

And the best Under Life Master congress player was Chen Ding, who came in 3rd overall as
well with 56 points.

The best congress players by club are included in the attached document. We congratulate
all on their congress performances in 2015. The full list of VQP awards for 2015 is available
on the VBA website.

VBA Announces Schools Bridge Co-ordinator Appointment

The VBA is pleased to announce the appointment of Michael Miller to the position of
Schools Bridge Co-ordinator. Michael has extensive experience as a teacher and currently
teaches bridge at University of the Third Age in a volunteer role. Michael will be building on
the highly successful Schools Bridge program developed by the late Frank Power which still
operates in several schools in Eastern Region.

Bridge provides benefits on many levels for children, aiding with skill development in a
multitude of areas. We expect schools will also benefit from the increased skills the children
develop through participation in the program.

To assist with the development of this program, Michael is seeking support from bridge
players who may have contacts in the private and public school system and who would be
willing to assist in setting up an initial meeting with Principals/Vice-Principals/Curriculum
Coordinators. The program fits naturally with the maths-science courses and could be
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Victorian Bridge Association

2015 Awards For Excellence

I’m very pleased to announce nominations for the Victorian Bridge Awards for
Excellence for 2015 are now open. These awards are designed to recognise
individuals around the state who have made a significant contribution to our game
during the last year, whether it is in your club or a broader role. Four award
categories are available, and the same individual may be nominated in more than
one category:

“Teacher of the Year”

“Official of the Year”

“Volunteer of the Year”
“Sportsmanship Award of the Year”

Nominations are open until April 30 2016 and nominations should be made on the
attached form and sent to the VBA Secretary by post to 131 Poath Road
Murrumbeena Vic 3163 or email to secretary@vba.asn.au.

Finalists will be selected by a panel including the Presidents of the VBA, ERBA,
NRBA and WRBA.

Finalists will be notified by May 20, 2016, and overall winners will be announced
at the Victor Champion Cup in Melbourne on June 10, 2016.

Ben Thompson

President, Victorian Bridge Association





The criteria for each Category are set out below:

Teacher of the year
The “Teacher of the Year” will be an active Teacher who has made an outstanding
contribution to teaching bridge in 2015. The criteria used will be;
e A demonstrated commitment to quality teaching
e The development, progress and outcomes achieved by players
e Supporting, developing and contributing to the education of players more broadly
e The use of innovation or new ideas or techniques to improve teaching and player
performance
e Overall impact of their teaching for the game of bridge

Official of the year
The “Official of the Year” will be an active official (e.g. director, club administrator, etc) who
has made an outstanding contribution to officiating in 2015. The criteria used will be;

e A demonstrated commitment to officiating

e A proven positive impact on other officials and event delivery

e Supporting, developing and contributing to the education of officials more broadly

e Overall impact of their officiating on the game of bridge

Volunteer of the year
The “Volunteer of the Year” will be an individual who through volunteering their time has
made an outstanding contribution in bridge in 2015. The criteria used will be;
e A demonstrated commitment to positively contribute to their club/s or state
Association
e Significantly contributed through their actions, work and time to the game of bridge
e Worked selflessly for the betterment of their club/s or state Association
e Overall impact of your volunteering on the game of bridge

Sportsmanship Award of the Year

Good sportsmanship refers to fairness, self control, respect and courtesy. The winner of the
Sportsmanship Award will be a person who plays to ensure that everyone (partner and
opponents alike) enjoy the game and the experience of playing and meeting other players
who share a passion for bridge. This award recognises a consistent display of and
commitment to sportsmanship rather than one or a few acts of sportsmanship.





Nomination Form

To be returned to the VBA secretary by April 30 2016

Please attach any additional information addressing the ‘selection criteria’ for the relevant award
over the last 12 month period (1st Jan — 31st Dec 2015) to this Nomination Form.

Nominee:

Club:

Award Category: Teacher Official Volunteer Sportsmanship

(circle applicable category)

Brief description in support of the nomination :

The nomination must be endorsed by a financial member of any club affiliated with the VBA

Endorsed By: ABF No:

Signature:

Club:

Date:

You are welcome to encourage others to provide supporting statements for your nomination







Congress Champions for 2015.

Congratulations to our 2015 congress champion, young gun Justin Howard. Justin won an impressive 7 congress
events and racked up a mighty 70.5 points during the year. Chelliah Arul came in 2nd with 60.3 points and 4 wins.

The best female congress player of the year was Dr Jill Magee, finishing on 46.4 points and just 0.2 clear of Kim
Frazer.

And the best Under Life Master congress player was Chen Ding, who came in 3rd overall as well with 56 points.

The best congress players by club are listed below. We congratulate all on their congress performances in 2015. The
full list of VQP awards for 2015 is available on the VBA website.

Club Name(s) VQPs Wins
Victorian Bridge Association Ltd Chen Ding 56.0 4
Bairnsdale Bridge Club Incorporated Joan Courtemanche, Jean Macleod 4.2 0
Ballarat Bridge Club Denise Newland 7.1 1
Bayside Bridge Club Geoff Whiting, Sally Murray-White 8.0 0
Bendigo Bridge Club Inc Denis Upsall, Barb Evans, Faye Symons 3.0 1
Berwick Bridge Club Inc Chris Fernando 7.4 0
Bridge Fanatics Ben Kingham 18.2 2
Gardenvale Bridge Club Ed Hynes 15.6 2
Dendy Park Bridge Club Dianna Middleton 34.7 5
Echuca Bridge Club Wayne Leppard, Michael McQueen-Thomson 6.0 2
Moonee Valley Bridge Club Kim Frazer 46.2 2
Geelong Bridge Club Arthur Robbins, Gary Ridgway 32.4 4
Alphington Bridge Centre Justin Howard 70.5 7
Kattery Bridge Club Keith Kat 4.9 0
KLTC Bridge Club Susie Hawkins 12.0 1
Lakes Entrance Bridge Club Sandor Varga 2.1 0
Macedon Ranges Bridge Club Frank Vearing 9.0 2
MCC Bridge Club Christopher Leach 15.4 1
Melbourne Contract Bridge Centre George Lovrecz 35.9 1
Mornington Bridge Group Kate Bechet 5.1 0
Wangaratta Bridge Club Inc John Nankervis, Maggie Brown 2.7 0
Phillip Island Bridge Club Inc John Sutton 14.9 2
RACV Bridge Club Jo-Anne Heywood 8.1 1
Sale Bridge Club Elizabeth Morrish 3.0 0
OZ Bridge Club Kailun Zhang 13.7 1
South Gippsland Bridge Club Jean Barbour, Greg Nicholson 13.6 2
Bridge at Tivoli Alf Branicki 5.9 0
Traralgon Bridge Club Lynne Veenstra, Louis Veenstra 3.2 0
Warrnambool Bridge Club Paula Bailey, Helen LOVEZIOVE, .......ceveeiiciiieeiciieee ettt
..................................................... Shane McMiillan, Allen Shiels 3.0 1
Waverley Bridge Club Inc Chelliah Arul 60.3 4
Whittlesea Bridge Club Inc Lyndall Shaw, Peter Shaw 6.3 1
Yarra Valley Bridge Club Geoff Johnson 52.7 3
Yarrawonga Bridge Club Jan Hackett, Tom Hackett 5.2 0






delivered on a weekly basis over a one to two hour timeframe. Michael is also seeking
assistance from bridge players willing to take on the teaching role on a voluntary basis.

Initially, the target number of schools in the first half of the year is three, preferably located
in the Southern suburbs of Melbourne. Michael can be contacted by email at

horriem@gmail.com or mobile 0412 125 803.

State-wide Disciplinary & Ethic Committee

A reminder that comments regarding the proposed implementation of a Statewide
Disciplinary and Ethics Committee are due by 15 February 2016 (refer Club Secretaries
December notice for further details).

Kim Frazer

VBA Secretary

Sent from Victorian Bridge Association Limited Sent using
131 Poath Road, Murrumbeena, VIC, 3163 2]

If you would like to unsubscribe immediately and stop receiving emails from {club-
name} click here.
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